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THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING

                                                                      MAY 20, 2019
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in Regular Session, Wednesday, May 8, 2019 in the Commissioners Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were President Paul R. George, Kevin Boyd and Dan Gregory. Also present were Bobbie Abel, Auditor; David Lett, Attorney; Leo Padgett, Superintendent Martin County Highway: Terri Alcorn, Highway Clerk; Tim Hunt, HWC; Courtney Hughett, Martin County Journal; Vickie Wathen;; Sheriff Travis Roush; Jameson Hibbs, Park Superintendent West Boggs; Terry Giltner; Greg Lacefield; Pat King, Administrative Assistant Community Corrections; John Earl; Jerry Earl; Becky Guthrie, Director Ride Solutions; Jill Bond, Partnership Census. 
President George called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 6:00 pm. 

The minutes from the regular meeting of May 8, 2019 were approved with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd with a second made by Commissioner Gregory.  All were in favor and the motion passed.   
Claims and Allowances were approved with a motion made by Commissioner Gregory with a second made by Commissioner Boyd.  All were in favor and the motion passed. 
Becky Guthrie, Director Ride Solutions,  came before the Commissioners with a request for the 2020 budget.  She is requesting that the help Martin County provides Ride Solutions be increased from $1500.00 to $3000.00.  Ride Solutions provided 12,006 trips in 2018.   They need local support in order to keep receiving State and Federal monies for the service provided in Martin County.  Final amounts will be reviewed and awarded by the Council during budget hearings.
Jill Bond, Partnership Census, appeared before the Commissioner’s to answer questions about forming a committee.  She advised that the Commissioners would set the requirements for the Committee.  Commissioner Gregory made a motion to appoint Vickie Wathen as chairperson for the 2020 Census Committee, Commissioner Boyd seconded.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  Training will be provided to the committee chairperson.
Travis Roush, Sheriff, presented a check in the amount of $101,605.00 to the Commissioners. This was payment for housing Vigo County inmates. He also stated that there are currently 76 inmates with 30 currently from Vigo County.  Sheriff Roush advised they were still working on  bids for surveillance and intercom systems.  President George asked the Sheriff if he had received any inquiries from the residents about the possibility of expanding the correctional facility and his response was no. The Commissioners  haven’t received any responses either.  Sheriff Roush will follow up with the sustainability of the possible expansion.

Leo Padgett, Highway Superintendent, submitted his bi-weekly report.  He present pictures of damage done by farm equipment on Wininger Road.  A discussion followed on the possibility of charging for the damage or the implantation of a County Ordinance to address the issue.  Padgett and Attorney Lett will follow up with a possible solution. Applications for part time summer help at the highway were submitted. After reviewal a motion was made to hire Jacob Wade was made by Commissioner Gregory, seconded by Commissioner George.  Commissioners Gregory and George were in favor, Commission Boyd apposed and the motion passed. 
Jameson Hibbs, West Boggs Park Superintendent, submitted documentation of the cost of repairing a portion of roads in West Boggs Park. Superintendent Hibbs has to submit the Land Consecration Grant by June 1, 2019.  The quotes showed the Daviess County and the Martin County portion of costs.  The proposal has Daviess County covering the paving and Martin County covering the chip and seal portion. Hibbs is proposing covering the cost of Martin County employee wages for the project and is asking that they be able to use Martin County equipment at no extra charge. Labor is estimated to be $1500.00 and equipment donation costs are estimated at $4500.00 to complete the work. He is also planning to place ADA Compliant camp sites.   Commissioner Gregory made a motion to approve Martin County’s involvement in the road project, seconded by Commissioner Boyd.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Tim Hunt, HWC, presented the breakdown of the bids which were received and tabled at the previous meeting.  Milestone came in with the lowest bids on both projects.  A motion was made to accept both bids submitted by Milestone for CCMG in the amount of $316,150.00 and the Non-CCMG portion of the bid in the amount of $131,850.00 by Commissioner Boyd, seconded by Commissioner Gregory.  All were in favor and the motion passed. Contracts were submitted and signed for the award of bids.  Tim Hunt also presented the HWC Memorandum of Services to the Commissioners.  A motion was made to approve the Memorandum of Services in the amount of $29,000.00 of which could be less depending on how many applications for Community Crossing Grants are submitted. Motion by Commissioner Gregory, seconded by Commissioner Boyd.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  Hunt advised that INDOT has received the documentation for Bridge 58 and it is under review.
Terry Giltner and Greg Lacefield approached the Commissioners about Hillham Road and 1180 East.  They stated that the a section of the road is very narrow and asked that the Commissioners address the problem.  The road washes out every time there is a heavy rain.  The Commissioner are going to have the County Surveyor research the surrounding land owners so they can get approval to widen that section of road.  Commissioner George requested they  return next month to follow up.

Jerry Earl, asked about Red School Road and the ditch that is backing up because of limbs and gravel being trapped.  The Highway department will go by as their schedule allows to clean area up.

Courtney Hughett, asked the Commissioners if there was an ordinance regarding engine brakes in the area of Highway 50 by the Co-op.  Attorney Lett advised that the section was out of City Limits and fell under the State Highway jurisdiction.

Bobbie Abel, Auditor, submitted the Radius Loan Contract for signature. Attorney Lett advised it was approved at a previous meeting and could be submitted for signatures. Abel also submitted the Congressional Township fund report to be submitted to the State Superintendent of Public Instruction for the year ending April 30, 2019.  A motion to approve was made by Commissioner Gregory, seconded by Commissioner Boyd. All were in favor and the motion passed.  Abel also requested that the Commissioners review the County Safety Manual so it can be approved at the next meeting.  Commissioner Gregory asked about the updating of the Liability policy with Dave Welsh, agent of record.  She stated that it is still being updated, the highway department has been completed and the Civil Defense portion is currently being worked on. 
Commissioner George gave the Veterans Service Report.  Five veterans trips were taken. Thirteen calls were handled from home and twenty-four from the office.  There were a total of  twelve Veterans assisted and six meetings attended.

Important Dates: 
        Safety Meeting Wednesday, June 12 , 2019
        Courthouse Closed Monday, May 27, 2019 Memorial Day
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:39 pm with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner Gregory.  All were in favor and the motion passed.   Next Commissioners Meeting Monday, June 4, 2019 @ 6:00 pm.
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